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July 27, 2022 Board Meeting Written Comments 
Received between Monday, July 25th and Thursday, July 28th 

Submitted via Written Comments Form 

1 Please get rid of all covid-related restrictions/mandates on our students including 
quarantines, mandated masking and open up lunch cafeterias, water fountains and all 
social clubs and functions. Adults have been living normally for almost 2 years, it’s time 
to give our children that chance. We have already done so much (mental and emotional) 
damage to our children by closing schools, requiring quarantining and mandating 
masking that we need to start giving them a chance to keep up with school and have 
normal childhoods. 

2 As a student who attends George Washington High school I feel let down I’m 
disappointed in the school system for continuing to let students walk around a cps 
building even after a metal beam fell from the ceiling. The building is old the equipment 
is old not all of the a/c units work the ventilation is old so some parts of the building don’t 
get heat… I feel as a cps student I’m entitled to a safe and updated learning environment 

3 Good afternoon. 
My name is Donald Davis, a resident of the East Side and 10th Ward for the past 18 
years. I am a National Board certified Social Science teacher with 22 years experience 
teaching at neighborhood high schools in CPS. The last 8 years I have taught at George 
Washington H.S., just five minutes from my house. 
I’m speaking today to demand that the Board of Education consider the needs of my 
community and school in funding a NEW school building and athletic facilities for 
Washington H.S. 

On the last day of school with students in June, part of the second floor ceiling collapsed, 
injuring a staff member. We were very fortunate that no one else was injured by this 
incident. 

Our school has seen increased enrollment of a couple hundred students over the past 
few years, and as a result is said to be at 118% capacity. We have a run-down mobile 
unit with half of the room a/c units not functioning, and we lack central air in the hallways 
and common spaces like the student lunchroom, auditorium, and offices. Many windows 
are bolted shut and broken. Cabinets and doors to classrooms are run down as well. 
Hallways are crowded, students worry about their safety, and we lack sufficient space to 
accommodate our diverse learners, English learners, and parent and teacher meetings. 

Yet Washington H.S. has been celebrated as a Democracy School by the McCormick 
Foundation. We have the highest on-track rate in our network with a top-ranked IB 
program and many AP and Dual Credit courses to allow students to earn college credits 
before graduation.  
Meanwhile our volleyball, baseball and softball, E-sports, and soccer teams have 
experienced considerable success over the past decade. Our boys soccer team finished 
3rd in the State, which the Board recognized and celebrated. Yet our teams have to 
travel three miles to Calumet Park for practices and matches, while competing with other 
teams for the space even though we pay to reserve it. 
CPS and the City of Chicago express a commitment to reversing the effects of climate 
change as well with its Climate Action Plan, so investing in new buildings would help 
address this concern that impacts our nation and world. There needs to be concrete 
action steps on a citywide scale to replace school buildings that are dilapidated and 
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contributing to environmental concerns. 
For all these reasons we demand that the Board of Education consider issues of equity, 
environmental racism and climate change, and a commitment to investing in 
neighborhood schools by building a new school building and athletic facilities for George 
Washington H.S. and the 10th Ward community. We have a petition on Change.org that 
is signed by 2,000 stakeholders that we hope the Board will take into consideration when 
deciding where to prioritize its capital investments. Please know that the East Side of the 
city needs and deserves new green schools to help overcome previous pollution and 
negative health impacts from industry. Thank you for your time. 
 
change.org/10thwardgreenschools 
 

4 Every school I been enrolled in including elementary and high school, we lacked 
resources, AC units, a safe building since they were falling apart and we were always 
very overpopulated. 

5 I live and work in Chinatown, directly with many parents and teachers from local schools. 
I do not disapprove of moving forward with the proposed site for the Chinatown High 
School at the Harold Ickes site and believe the high school should be built elsewhere. As 
a resident, I would not like to see another instance of displacing Black community 
members out of Chinatown, especially since many previous tenants of Ickes were 
promised affordable housing at the proposed site for the new school. The diversity of our 
Chinatown is one that makes it stronger, and I know from my work that this is also 
reflected at our local schools as well, by having students across racial, cultural, and 
class backgrounds learn and be together. 

6 Dear Chicago Board of Education, I am writing in support of Ms. Lauren Bianchi and Mr. 
Chuck Stark and their continued employment and tenure as CPS teachers. These 
teachers have shown strong commitment to their school communities through their work 
to reduce environmental pollutants in the neighborhood and repair the facilities at 
Washington High School. Their efforts to engage students in their community and civic 
life should be commended not punished. Sincerely, Cynthia Taines Chicago, IL 60626 

7 Dear Chicago Board of Education, I am writing to oppose the new inter-governmental 
contract with the Chicago Police Department. I continue to listen to the youth and 
educators in CPS who are advocating for mental health supports, college counselors, 
social workers, nurses, additional teachers, school programs, and electives in their 
schools. Investing in these student-supportive services is vital, much more so than any 
funds used for police. According to the research, police in schools cause harm, 
generating fear and disconnection in the building, and leaving Black, Latino, and special 
education students more vulnerable to the school-to-prison pipeline. Please vote against 
the inter-governmental contract with CPD in your Board meeting today. Thank you, 
Cynthia Taines, Chicago, IL 60626 

8 The Chicago Board of Education needs to take a stand for free speech and free 
expression. CPS school teachers Stark and Bianchi should keep their jobs. They did 
nothing wrong. Shame on CPS for seeking to terminate them for protesting against 
General Iron. 

9 Dear Chicago School Board, I read in the Sun-Times about the proposal to fire two 
teachers from George Washington High School over supposed problems with protocol in 
allowing students to travel to MIT to represent their school in a symposium called Living 
Climate Futures. I am one of the professors who organized the event at MIT. Chuck 
Stark through zoom gave a tour of Southeast Chicago with his students to my class of 
undergraduates at MIT. At the same time, GWHS students spoke live to my class and an 
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audience of the MIT community. The GWHS students spoke with such eloquence and 
passion about their lives, their community and their successful protest to stop the 
opening of the metal incinerator in their community that I saw tears in the room. The 
audience gave them a standing ovation. My students later told me that the GWHS 
students' presentation in person and virtually was the best learning experience of the 
semester. If Stark is penalized for his part in that event, then I do not know what 
education and exchange means.  
Sincerely yours, 
Kate Brown, Thomas S. Siebel Distinguished Professor in the History of Science, MIT 

10 Good Morning distinguished Board Members, President Del Valle, & CEO Martinez. 
I would like to acknowledge our newest board members Michael Scott Jr., Paige 
Ponder, and Sulema Novak. On behalf of the parents and caregivers of Acero Schools, 
welcome! 
My name is Maria Lopez and I have two daughters that attend Acero’s Brighton Park 
Elementary. Alondra will be in 4th grade and Victoria in 1st. Despite the pandemic and 
remote learning, both of my daughters have not fallen behind and are at the academic 
level they need to be. This is all because of the amazing work Acero and the teachers 
have done to ensure our students are learning. 
I am proud to be a part of a network that goes beyond the four walls of our school 
building. Acero Schools and Brighton Park create multiple opportunities for families to 
receive assistance and further engage. They’ve offered pandemic support like 
vaccination clinics and food pantry options. They have also heavily invested in Their 
Padres Comprometidos program. This programming allows us to be better stewards for 
our children’s education and learn skills to help our children grow academically and 
emotionally. 
Through this amazing collaboration between Acero Schools and UnidosUS, I had the 
privilege of advocating on the importance of being an involved parent in a commercial 
for Sephora. I also recently was interviewed on “Despierta America” on ways we can 
support our students' social-emotional learning. Because of this partnership, I attended 
the UnidosUS conference in San Antonio as a parent leader and earned funding 
towards an Acero Brighton Park community project that will provide more mental health 
resources for our families. 
Acero Schools and Brighton Park have given me and my daughters opportunities to 
grow. I can say the same for the families that attend our schools - I’ve seen it and they 
are extremely committed. I invite the board to visit Brighton Park and ask that you 
please consider supporting our network's charter renewal and grant Acero the longest 
term possible. 
Thank you. 
 
Buenos días, distinguidos miembros de la junta, presidente Del Valle y director 
ejecutivo Martínez. 
Quiero reconocer a nuestros miembros más nuevos de la junta, Michael Scott Jr., Paige 
Ponder y Sulema Novak. De parte de los padres y cuidadores de Acero Schools, 
¡bienvenidos! 
Mi nombre es María López y tengo dos hijas que asisten a la Escuela Primaria Brighton 
Park de Acero. Alondra estará en 4to grado y Victoria en 1ro. A pesar de la pandemia y 
el aprendizaje remoto, mis dos hijas no se han quedado atrás y están en el nivel 
académico que deben tener. Todo esto se debe al increíble trabajo que Acero y los 
maestros han hecho para garantizar que nuestros estudiantes estén aprendiendo. 
Estoy orgullosa de ser parte de una red que va más allá de las cuatro paredes de 
nuestros edificios. Acero Schools y Brighton Park han creado oportunidades para que 
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las familias reciban asistencia y participen más. Ofrecieron apoyo durante la pandemia 
como clínicas de vacunación y despensa de alimentos. También han invertido en el 
programa Padres Comprometidos. Este programa nos enseña a ser mejores 
administradores de la educación de nuestros estudiantes y ayudar a nuestros hijos a 
crecer académica y emocionalmente. 
A través de esta increíble colaboración entre Acero y UnidosUS, tuve el privilegio de 
abogar por la importancia de ser un padre involucrado en un comercial de Sephora. 
También fui entrevistado recientemente en “Despierta América” sobre las formas en 
que podemos apoyar el aprendizaje socioemocional de nuestros estudiantes. Debido a 
esta asociación, asistí a la conferencia UnidosUS en San Antonio como padre líder y 
obtuve fondos para un proyecto comunitario de Acero Brighton Park que proporcionará 
más recursos de salud mental para nuestras familias. 
Acero Schools y Brighton Park han creado oportunidades para crecer para mí y mis 
hijas. Puedo decir lo mismo de las familias que asisten a nuestras escuelas que están 
extremadamente comprometidas. Invitó a la junta a que visite Brighton Park y les pido 
que consideren apoyar la renovación de nuestra red y conceder a Acero el plazo más 
largo posible. 
Gracias. 

11 Good Morning President Del Valle, CEO Martinez, and valued Board Members. 
I would like to start by welcoming our newest board members Michael Scott Jr., Paige 
Ponder, and Sulema Novak. Welcome to CPS. 
I am here representing the Acero Charter School Network. My name is Lourdes Lopez 
and I have both of my daughters attending Bartolome de las Casas in Pilsen. My 
daughters have been enrolled at Casas since Kindergarten. Despite having my 
neighborhood school within proximity I ultimately chose an Acero School. My daughter 
Naomi Ramirez is now in 8th grade and Yaretzi will be in 5th grade and both are honor 
roll students. 
I made a commitment to participate in opportunities to support our schools mission of 
inclusion and equity by volunteering at school functions. I participate in the school BAC 
meetings and I’ve completed the curriculum, Padres Comprometidos, created by 
UnidosUS. This course taught parents about how to work alongside our school leaders 
and provided us tools to support our students in their academic and social-emotional 
development. I also learned about the importance of advocating for my daughters’ 
education in this upcoming charter renewal that Acero Schools is undergoing. 
The network provides ongoing communications on resources regarding local community 
partners, hosted several vaccination clinics, and assisted families with signing up for 
internet access through Chicago Connected.These examples along with countless 
others only begin scratching the surface of the amazing work Acero does. 
Acero Schools and Bartolome de las Casas are made up of families from the 
community, for the community. I am proud to have my daughters attending Acero and I 
ask that this board gives our network the longest term available and invite you all to 
come visit our school. 
Thank you. 
 
Buenos días, presidente Del Valle, CEO Martínez y valiosos miembros de la Junta. 
Me gustaría comenzar dando la bienvenida a los nuevos miembros de la junta, Michael 
Scott Jr., Paige Ponder y Sulema Novak. Bienvenido a CPS. 
Mi nombre es Lourdes López y estoy aquí representando las Escuelas Acero.Tengo a 
mis dos hijas asistiendo a Bartolomé de las Casas en Pilsen. Mis hijas han estado en 
Casas desde Kindergarten. A pesar de tener la escuela de mi vecindario cerca, 
finalmente elegí una Escuela Acero. Mi hija Naomi Ramírez ahora está en 8° grado y 
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Yaretzi estará en 5° grado y ambas están en el cuadro de honor. 
Hice un compromiso para participar en oportunidades extracurriculares y apoyar la 
misión de inclusión y equidad de nuestras escuelas al ofrecerme como voluntario en 
eventos escolares. Participó en las reuniones de BAC y completé el plan de estudios, 
Padres Comprometidos, creado por UnidosUS. Este curso enseñó a los padres cómo 
trabajar con nuestros líderes escolares y nos brindó herramientas para apoyar a 
nuestros estudiantes en todas las áreas, incluido su desarrollo académico y 
socioemocional. También aprendí sobre la importancia de abogar por la educación de 
mis hijas en esta próxima renovación de estatutos de las Escuelas Acero. 
La red proporciona actualizaciones sobre recursos relacionados con los socios de la 
comunidad local, organizó varias clínicas de vacunación y ayudó a las familias a 
inscribirse para recibir Internet a través de Chicago Connected. Estos ejemplos y otros, 
solo comienzan a rascar la superficie del increíble trabajo que hace Acero. 
Las Escuelas Acero y Bartolomé de las Casas están formadas por familias de la 
comunidad, para la comunidad. Estoy orgulloso de que mis hijas asistan a Acero y pido 
que esta junta le dé a nuestra red la renovación más larga disponible y los invito a 
todos a visitar nuestra escuela. 
Gracias. 

12 I am at parent of a child that attends George Washington High school and a child that 
attends George Washington Elementary. I am concern about the safety of my children in 
both schools. The High school is a dangerous place for my daughter to learn. I am 
worried about the lead pipes and falling light fixtures. I am worried about the crowded 
hallways and classrooms. My son’s elementary is school needs an auditorium and 
lunchroom. The care room is on the makeshift stage in the slash lunchroom/auditorium. 
For those that do not know that’s where children who may have covid are placed.  
We have a right to new school buildings, especially New Green Buildings. We want our 
children to learn in safe and spacious facilities, where the building will not add more 
pollution in our neighborhood. The old buildings no longer can be patched. We need a 
new green structure that will help improve the already rancid and heavy smells of our 
community. Our children have a right to learn in a safe space, my children deserve 
safety like the children in CPS selective school like Jones Prep. We are demanding a 
New Green school. We want to be heard, as a parent I furious that I have send my 
daughter to a school where there is an asbestos warning sign outside the doors. Our 
children deserve better than patchwork we need new buildings. Thank you  
 

13 My name is Nelly Ramirez, I am here in support of Ms. Bianchi and Mr. Stark. Ms. 
Bianchi was my daughter’s Sociology teacher and Mr. Stark taught my eldest daughter 
biology. I am here because they were the best teachers to my children. My eldest 
daughter fell in love with science because of Mr. Stark. He opened a new world for her. 
He introduced to my daughter to Field Museum youth guide doing class and through that 
she became a youth mentor in the Field Museum for three summers. She is now a 
Biology major in Harold Washington hoping to become a science teacher. I appreciate 
what Mr. Stark did for my daughter and other children in GWHS. He instills curiosity and 
love of science. Ms. Bianchi was my middle daughter’s Sociology teacher. Ms. Bianchi 
taught her about gender roles and other societal issues that led for great family 
discussions. MS. Bianchi held space for the kids during the Covid locked down. My 
daughter was depressed and checked out during that year. It was Ms. Bianchi’s class 
that made her perk up and talk about the issues that were important to her. My son is 5 
years old and my daughter graduated 1 year ago and he still says MS. Bianchi because 
he heard her name so much. My daughter would alway say we learned this Ms. Bianchi 
class and that. Any educator that can make a child think long after the class is over is an 
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educator that every parent wants for their child/ children. We need Teachers like Me. 
Stark and MS Bianchi! George Washington HS parents are behind these amazing 
educators! 

14 You cannot, in good conscience, terminate/fire Lauren Bianchi and Chuck Stark. These 
teachers are heroes for their students and communities. Firing these teachers for the 
crime of advocating for better treatment of these communities is absolutely atrocious. 
These teachers need to continue doing the great work they are doing; uplifting and 
inspiring students. Please view the petition with 2834 signatures and counting: 
tinyurl.com/protectlaurenchuck 

15 I have attached a PDF of the 100 residents that agree that the location for the new 
Chinatown/Bridgeport/South Loop high school should be in the 78 neighborhood. 
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CPS Board Meeting | July 27, 2022

Good Morning distinguished Board Members, President Del Valle, & CEO Martinez.

I would like to acknowledge our newest board members Michael Scott Jr., Paige
Ponder, and Sulema Novak. On behalf of the parents and caregivers of Acero Schools,
welcome!

My name is Maria Lopez and I have two daughters that attend Acero’s Brighton Park
Elementary. Alondra will be in 4th grade and Victoria in 1st. Despite the pandemic and
remote learning, both of my daughters have not fallen behind and are at the academic
level they need to be. This is all because of the amazing work Acero and the teachers
have done to ensure our students are learning.

I am proud to be a part of a network that goes beyond the four walls of our school
building. Acero Schools and Brighton Park create multiple opportunities for families to
receive assistance and further engage. They’ve offered pandemic support like
vaccination clinics and food pantry options. They have also heavily invested in Their
Padres Comprometidos program. This programming allows us to be better stewards for
our children’s education and learn skills to help our children grow academically and
emotionally.

Through this amazing collaboration between Acero Schools and UnidosUS, I had the
privilege of advocating on the importance of being an involved parent in a commercial
for Sephora. I also recently was interviewed on “Despierta America” on ways we can
support our students' social-emotional learning. Because of this partnership, I attended
the UnidosUS conference in San Antonio as a parent leader and earned funding
towards an Acero Brighton Park community project that will provide more mental health
resources for our families.

Acero Schools and Brighton Park have given me and my daughters opportunities to
grow. I can say the same for the families that attend our schools - I’ve seen it and they
are extremely committed. I invite the board to visit Brighton Park and ask that you
please consider supporting our network's charter renewal and grant Acero the longest
term possible.

Thank you.



Buenos días, distinguidos miembros de la junta, presidente Del Valle y director
ejecutivo Martínez.

Quiero reconocer a nuestros miembros más nuevos de la junta, Michael Scott Jr., Paige
Ponder y Sulema Novak. De parte de los padres y cuidadores de Acero Schools,
¡bienvenidos!

Mi nombre es María López y tengo dos hijas que asisten a la Escuela Primaria Brighton
Park de Acero. Alondra estará en 4to grado y Victoria en 1ro. A pesar de la pandemia y
el aprendizaje remoto, mis dos hijas no se han quedado atrás y están en el nivel
académico que deben tener. Todo esto se debe al increíble trabajo que Acero y los
maestros han hecho para garantizar que nuestros estudiantes estén aprendiendo.

Estoy orgullosa de ser parte de una red que va más allá de las cuatro paredes de
nuestros edificios. Acero Schools y Brighton Park han creado oportunidades para que
las familias reciban asistencia y participen más. Ofrecieron apoyo durante la pandemia
como clínicas de vacunación y despensa de alimentos. También han invertido en el
programa Padres Comprometidos. Este programa nos enseña a ser mejores
administradores de la educación de nuestros estudiantes y ayudar a nuestros hijos a
crecer académica y emocionalmente.

A través de esta increíble colaboración entre Acero y UnidosUS, tuve el privilegio de
abogar por la importancia de ser un padre involucrado en un comercial de Sephora.
También fui entrevistado recientemente en “Despierta América” sobre las formas en
que podemos apoyar el aprendizaje socioemocional de nuestros estudiantes. Debido a
esta asociación, asistí a la conferencia UnidosUS en San Antonio como padre líder y
obtuve fondos para un proyecto comunitario de Acero Brighton Park que proporcionará
más recursos de salud mental para nuestras familias.

Acero Schools y Brighton Park han creado oportunidades para crecer para mí y mis
hijas. Puedo decir lo mismo de las familias que asisten a nuestras escuelas que están
extremadamente comprometidas. Invitó a la junta a que visite Brighton Park y les pido
que consideren apoyar la renovación de nuestra red y conceder a Acero el plazo más
largo posible.

Gracias.
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CPS Board Meeting | July 27, 2022

Good Morning President Del Valle, CEO Martinez, and valued Board Members.

I would like to start by welcoming our newest board members Michael Scott Jr., Paige
Ponder,  and Sulema Novak. Welcome to CPS.

I am here representing the Acero Charter School Network. My name is Lourdes Lopez
and I have both of my daughters attending Bartolome de las Casas in Pilsen. My
daughters have been enrolled at Casas since Kindergarten. Despite having my
neighborhood school within proximity I ultimately chose an Acero School. My daughter
Naomi Ramirez is now in 8th grade and Yaretzi will be in 5th grade and both are honor
roll students.

I made a commitment to participate in opportunities to support our schools mission of
inclusion and equity by volunteering at school functions. I participate in the school BAC
meetings and I’ve completed the curriculum, Padres Comprometidos, created by
UnidosUS. This course taught parents about how to work alongside our school leaders
and provided us tools to support our students in their academic and social-emotional
development. I also learned about the importance of advocating for my daughters’
education in this upcoming charter renewal that Acero Schools is undergoing.

The network provides ongoing communications on resources regarding local community
partners, hosted several vaccination clinics, and assisted families with signing up for
internet access through Chicago Connected.These examples along with countless
others only begin scratching the surface of the amazing work Acero does.

Acero Schools and Bartolome de las Casas are made up of families from the
community, for the community. I am proud to have my daughters attending Acero and I
ask that this board gives our network the longest term available and invite you all to
come visit our school.

Thank you.



Buenos días, presidente Del Valle, CEO Martínez y valiosos miembros de la Junta.

Me gustaría comenzar dando la bienvenida a los nuevos miembros de la junta, Michael
Scott Jr., Paige Ponder y Sulema Novak. Bienvenido a CPS.

Mi nombre es Lourdes López y estoy aquí representando las Escuelas Acero.Tengo a
mis dos hijas asistiendo a Bartolomé de las Casas en Pilsen. Mis hijas han estado en
Casas desde Kindergarten. A pesar de tener la escuela de mi vecindario cerca,
finalmente elegí una Escuela Acero. Mi hija Naomi Ramírez ahora está en 8° grado y
Yaretzi estará en 5° grado y ambas están en el cuadro de honor.

Hice un compromiso  para participar en oportunidades extracurriculares y apoyar la
misión de inclusión y equidad de nuestras escuelas al ofrecerme como voluntario en
eventos escolares. Participó en las reuniones de BAC y completé el plan de estudios,
Padres Comprometidos, creado por UnidosUS. Este curso enseñó a los padres cómo
trabajar con nuestros líderes escolares y nos brindó herramientas para apoyar a
nuestros estudiantes en todas las áreas, incluido su desarrollo académico y
socioemocional. También aprendí sobre la importancia de abogar por la educación de
mis hijas en esta próxima renovación de estatutos de las Escuelas Acero.

La red proporciona actualizaciones sobre recursos relacionados con los socios de la
comunidad local, organizó varias clínicas de vacunación y ayudó a las familias a
inscribirse para recibir  Internet a través de Chicago Connected. Estos ejemplos y otros,
solo comienzan a rascar la superficie del increíble trabajo que hace Acero.

Las Escuelas Acero y Bartolomé de las Casas están formadas por familias de la
comunidad, para la comunidad. Estoy orgulloso de que mis hijas asistan a Acero y pido
que esta junta le dé a nuestra red la renovación más larga disponible y los invito a
todos a visitar nuestra escuela.

Gracias.
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